
PHYSICAL	SERVICES	
COMMITTEE	MEETING	

August	5,	2019		
 
Chairman Corradino called the meeting to order at 7:25 p.m. in the 2nd floor 
Common Council Chambers of City Hall.   
     
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Councilor Gosek, Councilor DeMassi; and Councilor 
Wilmott. 
 
Councilor Hill was excused.  
 
OTHERS PRESENT: Councilor McBrearty; Councilor Corradino; Councilor 
Tesoriero; William Barlow, Mayor; Kevin Caraccioli, City Attorney; Deborah Coad, 
City Chamberlain; Justin Rudgick , Director of Community. 
 
MEDIA PRESENT:  Matthew Reitz, Palladium Times. 
 
A motion to approve the minutes of the July 15, 2019 meeting was made by 
Councilor DeMassi and seconded by Councilor Wilmott. Minutes were approved 
by a unanimous vote. 
 
 
I. OLD BUSINESS:  There was no old business. 
 
II. NEW BUSINESS: 

1. The Office of Community Development has received a request from Gerri 
Millar, representative of Porchfest, asking for additional road closures for 
the 2019 Porchfest to be held in September 22, 2019. Councilor Corradino 
said that this is standard request.  
 

COMMITTEE DECISION: Councilor Gosek made a motion to forward a favorable 
recommendation to the Full Council to authorize the request from Gerri Millar, 
representative of Porchfest, asking for additional road closures for the 2019 
Porchfest to be held in September 22, 2019. Councilor DeMassi seconded the 
motion, unanimous approval. 

 
THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL 
BE FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL. 

 
2. The Office of Community Development has received a request from Veryl 

Briglin asking for road closures for a block party to be held on August 24, 



2019, from 4 p.m. to 11 p.m. Councilor Corradino said that they are paying 
the $150 fee and that this is a standard request.  

 
COMMITTEE DECISION: Councilor Wilmott made a motion to forward a favorable 
recommendation to the Full Council to authorize the request from request from 
Veryl Briglin asking for road closures for a block party to be held on August 24, 
2019, from 4 p.m. to 11 p.m. Councilor DeMassi seconded the motion, unanimous 
approval. 
 
THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE 
FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL. 
 

3. The City Engineering Department has received a request from John Josh, 
property owner of 156 West Second Street, for approval of a projecting 
sign in public space. Councilor Corradino said that he discussed this with 
Councilor Hill and that they had no issues or concerns.  

 
COMMITTEE DECISION: Councilor Wilmott made a motion to forward a favorable 
recommendation to the Full Council to authorize the request from John Josh, 
property owner of 156 West Second Street, for approval of a projecting sign in 
public space.  Councilor DeMassi seconded the motion, unanimous approval. 
 
THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE 
FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL. 
 
 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 7:28 p.m. by Councilor Wilmott. A 
second was made by Councilor DeMassi, and was unanimously approved. 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Brooke Fitzgerald  
Recording Secretary 
 

 
 


